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Dear Govs. Carney, Moore, Murphy and Pritzker: 

 

Thank you for your recent correspondence wherein you provided specific guidance on PJM’s FERC Order 

1920 compliance process. PJM appreciates the continued engagement of its state partners, including your 

administrations, in developing its Order 1920 compliance filings.  

 

PJM intends to develop a process that complies with FERC’s order on long-term planning, and as such, we 

will continue to move toward developing plausible and diverse long-term planning scenarios that are 

inclusive of state laws and regulations. PJM has already established a process to work closely with its state 

partners to solicit the policy inputs that will be needed for long-term scenario development. Per Order 

1920, PJM is also required to consult with and seek the support of the Relevant State Entities on an 

evaluation process and selection criteria for Order 1920 facilities, and we look forward to continuing 

discussions with our states as we develop components of a compliance approach. We will also continue to 

explore pathways for states to sponsor additional projects of interest, as well as further the consideration of 

alternative transmission technologies.  

 

PJM views the long-term planning scenarios required by FERC as an added layer to enhancing our 

transmission planning processes. The outcome of this effort should be a comprehensive and dynamic 

process that helps inform both long- and short-term planning needs. The guidance and input included in 

your letter on interregional planning is also very helpful as we seek opportunities to bolster interregional 

planning coordination with our neighbors. We currently have a joint study underway with MISO through the 

Inter-Regional Planning Stakeholder Advisory Committee on this very topic that will be a part of our 

broader interregional coordination efforts.   

 

We thank you again for your continued attention and involvement in PJM’s Order 1920 compliance efforts.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Manu Asthana    Mark Takahashi 

President and CEO   Chair, PJM Board of Managers 

 


